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The Federation has just enjoyed a wonderfully successful Annual Conference in Irvine.   The highlight of the weekend was the 

inauguration of our new President, Jim Thomson.  A native of New Cumnock, but now living in Kilmarnock with his wife Sheena, Jim 
is a retired Police Superintendent.   He is resolute in his determination to ensure the Federationś finances are not only kept under 
control but enhanced by innovative approaches to funding.  Working in conjunction with Senior Vice President Peter Hughes he will 
explore new income sources and streamline the way the Federation conducts its business.  In particular, he aims to free the Chief 
Executive from some of the myriad of tasks which come into the Office so that she is better able to concentrate on promoting the 

Federatiońɿ ɭɵɹɿ ʀɻ ɭ ʃɵɰɱɾ ɼʁɮɸɵɯ̵  Ǘ ɹɻɾɱ ɰɱʀɭɵɸɱɰ ɾɱɼɻɾʀ ɻɺ ʀɴɱ ɯɻɺɲɱɾɱɺɯɱ ʃɵɸɸ ɭɼɼɱɭɾ ɵɺ ʀɴɱ Ǥɻʂɱɹɮɱɾ Ǥɱʃɿɸɱʀʀɱɾ̵     Editor  

 
 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
President Jim Takes Over 
 

Ǫɴɱ ǜɱɰɱɾɭʀɵɻɺ́ɿ Ǘɺɺʁɭɸ Ǚɻɺɲɱɾɱɺɯɱ ʃɭɿ ɴɱɸɰ ɵɺ ʀɴɱ Menzies 
Hotel, Irvine over the weekend of 12-14th September.  In 
addition to the AGM, two splendid dinners, seminars, a ceilidh 
and a dance, the main event was the inauguration of the new 
President of the Federation, Jim Thomson.  During the 
handover Jim praised outgoing President Jane Brown for her 
fantastic year of office. She had been a wonderful ambassador 
for the Federation across the globe (and in the Globe!) and 
had left the Federation as a revitalised and dynamic 
organisation.   In an emotional response Jane acknowledged 
the tremendous support she had received from everyone and 
said it had been the experience of a lifetime, a pleasure and a 
privilege to serve as President. 
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Why Should We Waste Our Prime 
 
 
Ǫɴɱ ǝɻɸɰɱɺ Ǘɳɱ ʃɱ́ɸɸ ʀɴɱɺ ɾɱʂɵʂɱ̴ 
 Each man will be a brother; 
In harmony we all shall live, 
 And share the earth together; 
ǟɺ Ǭɵɾʀʁɱ ʀɾɭɵɺ́ɰ̲ ɱɺɸɵɳɴʀɱɺ́ɰ ǯɻʁʀɴ 
 Will love each fellow-creature; 
And future years shall prove the truth 
 That Man is good by nature: 
The let us toast with three times three 
 The reign of Peace and Libertie! 
 
 
 
by Robert Burns    
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Burnsong - Songwriting Competition 
 

Burnsong, which ran its first programme of events in 2005, was conceived in response to the then 
First Minister's call for innovative ways to celebrate Robert Burns, his heritage in Scotland and 
beyond.  For Burnsians, the focus on contemporary songwriting in many styles is a tribute to Burns' 
own interest in song, and his understanding that the song carries the message almost more 
powerfully than anything else.                             [For further information see www.burnsong.org] 
 
"Dumb Ways to ǪɴɵɺɷΚ ɵɿ ɭ ǩɻɺɳʃɾɵʀɵɺɳ Ǚɻɹɼɱʀɵʀɵɻɺ ɮɱɵɺɳ ɻɾɳɭɺɵɿɱɰ ʀɴɾɻ́ ǘʁɾɺɿɻɺɳ̵ It's FREE to 
enter: £1000 prize for winning song, £250 for the runner-up. 
 
The aim is to expose and discredit sectarian beliefs and myths.  A professional animation will be 
made based on the winning song.  There is also a £250 prize for an original short video on anti-

sectarianism. Please note this is not part of the songwriting competition. It's just a chance for everyone to have their say on the 
subject of anti-sectarianism. For information on 'How to Enter', closing date for entries and rules click on the following 
burnsongpromotingsongwriting.wordpreɿɿ̵ɯɻɹ͎ɿɻɺ̶ɻɺ͎ 
 
The project leader is professional songwriter Robert Maitland MA Songwriting, BA hons Music, Ad.Dip. Music for Film & TV and 
tutor for Burnsong Young Songwriters.  With the support of the VAF, Scottish Government, S.W Scotland Sectarian Project, SCVS, 
smartIndiemusic & EM Records..  soundcloud.com/smart-indie 
 
 
Burns Celebration Day      

 
On the 19th July 2014 Edinburgh and District Burns Club Association (EDBCA) played host to 
a ̀Ǚelebration of the Life of Robert Burnś and held a Poetry Competition for the Tom 
McIlwraith Trophy, presented in memory of Tom who had been a Past President of the World 
Federation and of the EDBCA. This was to be an all-day event starting off at the Burns 
Monument on Calton Hill, Edinburgh.  Representatives from seven Burns Club Associations, 
guests and friends and the Robert Burns World Federation President Jane Brown, were 
welcomed by Jim Shields, President of the EDBCA. Seating was provided with the kind help of 
Paul McAuley, Conservation Officer from Edinburgh Council Museums.  
 
The entertainment included Jim Weatherston and Jim Shields with guitar accompaniment, 
William Horne, Gordon Jamieson and Margaret Anderson reciting ǘʁɾɺɿ́ ɼɻɱɹɿ ɭɺɰ ʀɴɱ 
company joining to sing Rantin Robin and Scots Wha Hae.  
 
There was also a wonderful recitation of Ǫɭɹ ͭ́ǩɴɭɺʀɱɾ by Annie Bowes, a rising star and a 
winner of the Schools and National Finals.  Annie was accompanied by her mother Caroline 
Ǘɺɰɱɾɿɻɺ ɭ ɹɱɹɮɱɾ ɻɲ ͂Ǫɴɱ ǩɵɸʂɱɾ ǚɭɾɸɵɺɳɿ̓ a cappella trio who entertained the party by singing John Anderson my Jo.   
A rousing rendition of ͂Ǘʁɸɰ Ǣɭɺɳ ǩyne̓ brought proceedings to a close at the monument.  
 
The company reconvened for lunch and the poetry competition at Liberton Lodge.  Judges for the day were Isa Hanley, William 
Horne and John Haining.  When they retired to deliberate, the guests were treated to songs and poems from Jim Weatherston, John 
Hutchison, Ronnie Crichton and Gordon Jamieson. 
The competition was won by Will Kirk representing West Lothian reciting Ǟɻɸʅ ǭɵɸɸɵɱ́ɿ Ǧɾɭʅɱɾ̵ John Hutchison representing Ayrshire 
reciting The Tree of Liberty was second and Charlie Beaton representing Grampian reciting Ǟɻɸʅ ǭɵɸɸɵɱ́ɿ Ǧɾɭʅɱɾ was third. 
Jim Shields President of the Edinburgh and District Burns Clubs Association, presented the prizes and thanked everyone for making 
this a very successful day.  Jane Brown President of the World Federation thanked the EDBCA for the invitation and said the 
competition was an important event on the Burns Calendar.                                                Gordon Jamieson Secretary EDBCA 

 
Commonwealth Games Brings Two Perths Together 
 
To coincide with the opening of the Commonwealth Games, ABC radio in Perth, W Australia ran an item about Burns Suppers and 
their researches led them to Perth Burns Club, (Scotland).   Secretary Donald Paton was on the radio live at 6.30am for 15 minutes 
ʀɭɸɷɵɺɳ ʀɻ ʀɴɱɹ ɭɮɻʁʀ ͂everything-you-ever-wanted-to-know-about-burns-suppers̵ ̓   Ǧɭɿʀ Ǧɾɱɿɵɰɱɺʀ ǘɵɸɸ 
Dawson thought it a good summary of Burns Suppers.  The broadcast is available at 
https://soundcloud.com/720abcperth.  Ǡʁɿʀ ɱɺʀɱɾ ̀ǘʁɾɺɿ ǩʁɼɼɱɾ́ ɵɺ ʀɴɱ ̀ɿɱɭɾɯɴ́ ɮɻʄ ɭɺɰ ɿɱɸɱɯʀ 
̀ɱʂɱɾʅʀɴɵɺɳ ʅɻʁ ʃɭɺʀɱɰ ʀɻ ɷɺɻʃ ɭɮɻʁʀ ɮʁɾɺɿ ǩʁɼɼɱɾ ɭɺɰ ɼɾɱɿɿ ̀ɼɸɭʅ̵́  
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Thornhill Burns Club 10th Anniversary 

 
Some members of the Thornhill & District Burns Club went 
on an outing on Saturday 19th July, to explore some of the 
places visited by Robert Burns while on his excise duties. This 
was organised by Ian Millar (second left) a club member and 
local historian who also explained the significance of each 
place visited.  The first stop was at Cairnmill, then on to 
Drumlanrig Castle grounds to a spot known as poets corner, 
where he composed the song 'Phillis the Fair' she was the 
daughter of John McMurdo of Drumlanrig, chamberlain to the 
Duke of Queensberry. Next was Durisdeer and the Lang Glen, 
featured in his song 'The Braw Wooer'. Then on to 
Mitchellslacks then Brownhill, where he wrote an epigram to 
John Bacon, the landlord of Brownhill Inn and also a poem to 
William Stewart brother in law of John Bacon, finally arriving 
back in Thornhill where we enjoyed a welcome lunch provided 
by Morag Murray, another club member. 

 
Barrmill Jolly Beggars Burns Club  

The Barrmill Jolly Beggars Burns Club is bringing a 

flavour of Scottish literature and poetry to different 

generations in the town of Beith in North Ayrshire. 

 Winners of eight tickets to the 2014 Games closing 

ceremony gifted by the Scottish Government, the 

group has held a range of celebratory events with its 

£9,250 Celebrate award. 

Their project ͑  Be a Bit Mair Scottish  ͑ involved 

running a series of inter-generational events for the 

whole community including workshops on literary 

heritage for local schoolchildren and a concert 

featuring the Dalmellington Brass Band.  The 

programme kicked off with a very special 

Commonwealth Dinner where a wide range of speakers 

and entertainers brought some of the spirit and 

atmosphere of the Games to the 200 guests.  The 

ɱʂɱɺɵɺɳ́ɿ ɼɾɻɯɱɱɰɵɺɳɿ ɱɺɰɱɰ ʃɵʀɴ ɹʁɿɵɯɭɸ ɼɱɾɲɻɾɹɭɺɯɱɿ ɲɾɻɹ ɸɻɯɭɸ ɹʁɿɵɯɵɭɺɿ ǣɭɾɳɭɾɱʀ ɭɺɰ Ǩɭɮ ǭɵɸɿɻɺ ʃɴɻ ɼɱɾɲɻɾɹɱɰ ʀɴɱ ɹɵɺɱɾ́ɿ 

ɸʁɸɸɭɮʅ ͂Ǚɻɻɾɵɱ ǚɻɻɺ̵̓ 
 

Donald Reid, secretary, Barrmill Jolly Beggars Burns Club, ɿɭɵɰ̴ ͂ǘɭɾɾɹɵɸɸ Ǡɻɸɸʅ ǘɱɳɳɭɾɿ Burns Club is indebted to Celebrate for 

ɿʁɼɼɻɾʀɵɺɳ ɻʁɾ Ǚɻɹɹɻɺʃɱɭɸʀɴ ʀɴɱɹɱɰ ɱʂɱɺʀɿ̵ ǭɱ ɭɾɱ ɭ ɳɾɻʁɼ ɻɲ ɹɭɵɺɸʅ ͂ɳɻɸɰɱɺ ɻɸɰɵɱɿ̲̓ ɮʁʀ ɭɾɱ ʂɱɾʅ ɯɻɹɹʁɺɵʀʅ ɹɵɺɰɱɰ̲ 

particularly in looking after our members and also contributing to developing young people in public speaking and Scots poems. We 

were over-the-moon when we learned that our club had been allocated tickets for the closing ceremony and we look forward to 

ɭʀʀɱɺɰɵɺɳ ʀɴɵɿ ʂɱɾʅ ɿɼɱɯɵɭɸ ɱʂɱɺʀ̵ Ǫɴɭɺɷɿ ɭɳɭɵɺ ʀɻ ɭɸɸ ɭʀ Ǚɱɸɱɮɾɭʀɱ ɲɻɾ ʀɴɵɿ ɳɻɸɰɱɺ ɻɼɼɻɾʀʁɺɵʀʅ̵̓ 

 

Norman Henderson, 89, Honorary President, ɿɭɵɰ̴ ͂ǟ ɿɱɾʂɱɰ ɵɺ ʀɴɱ ǨǗǜ ɵɺ ǟɺɰɵɭ ɰʁɾɵɺɳ ʀɴɱ ɸɭʀʀɱɾ ʃɭɾ ʅɱɭɾɿ̵ ǟ ʃɭɿ ɭɸʃɭʅɿ ɷɱɱɺ ɻɺ 

sport and to get the opportunity to attend the closing ceremony of Glasgow 2014 is indeed a dream come true for me. I will be a 

proʁɰ ɹɭɺ ɮɱɵɺɳ ɼɭɾʀ ɻɲ ʀɴɵɿ ɯɸɻɿɵɺɳ ɱʂɱɺʀ ɻɺ ʹ Ǘʁɳʁɿʀ̵ Ǫɴɭɺɷɿ ʀɻ ɱʂɱɾʅɻɺɱ ʃɴɻ ɹɭɰɱ ʀɴɵɿ ɴɭɼɼɱɺ̵̓ 

Harry Young, 89, Honorary President, ɿɭɵɰ̴ ͂ǟ ʃɭɿ ɵɺ ʀɴɱ ɺɭʂʅ ɰʁɾɵɺɳ ʀɴɱ ǩɱɯɻɺɰ ǭɻɾɸɰ ǭɭɾ ɭɺɰ ʃɭɿ ɼɾɱɿɱɺʀ ɭʀ ʀɴɱ ɿʁɾɾɱɺɰɱɾ ɻɲ ʀɴɱ 

Japanese on board HMS Terpsichoɾɱ̵ Ǘɸʀɴɻʁɳɴ ǟ́ɹ ɺɻʀ ɷɱɱɼɵɺɳ ɿʁɯɴ ɳɻɻɰ ɴɱɭɸʀɴ ɭʀ ʀɴɱ ɹɻɹɱɺʀ̲ ǟ ʃɭɿ ɰɱɸɵɳɴʀɱɰ ʀɻ ɸɱɭɾɺ ʀɴɭʀ ǟ ɴɭɰ 

ɭɺ ɵɺʂɵʀɱ ɲɾɻɹ Ǚɱɸɱɮɾɭʀɱ ʀɻ ɭʀʀɱɺɰ ʀɴɱ ɯɸɻɿɵɺɳ ɯɱɾɱɹɻɺʅ ɻɲ ǝɸɭɿɳɻʃ ͯͭͮ͵̵ Ǫɴɭɺɷ ʅɻʁ̵̓ 
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Annual Brow Well Gathering 
 

 
 
Warm sunshine on 21st July drew a record number of Burnsians to Ruthwell for the annual commemorative gathering at Brow Well 
to mark the death of Robert Burns in July 1796.  David Miller, president of the Southern Scottish Counties Burns Association, 
welcomed the company which included delegates from New Zealand, and France as well as members of Burns Clubs from all over 
Scotland and England. 
 
The official party of dignitaries and club presidents were piped to the well by Pipe Major Callum Watson.  The Rev. Gerald Moule, 
locum minister of the ɯɻɹɮɵɺɱɰ ɼɭɾɵɿɴɱɿ ɻɲ Ǚʁɹɹɱɾʀɾɱɱɿ̲ ǣɻʁɿʃɭɸɰ ɭɺɰ Ǩʁʀɴʃɱɸɸ̲ ɾɱɭɰ ɲɾɻɹ ͂Ǫɴɱ ǘɱɭʀɵʀʁɰɱɿ̓ ɵɺ ʀɴɱ Ǥɱʃ 
Testament followed by Psalm 23 from the company with accompanists Lee McQueen and Sandy McClelland. 
 
Mrs Jane Brown, president of the Robert Burns World Federatɵɻɺ ɰɱɸɵʂɱɾɱɰ ɿʀɵɾɾɵɺɳ ɻɾɭʀɵɻɺ ɰʃɱɸɸɵɺɳ ɻɺ ʀɴɱ ɼɻɱʀ́ɿ ɴʁɹɭɺɵʀʅ̲ 
philosophy and love of the common people. His radical views expressed in print brought him into conflict with the government of 
the day and threatened his employment as an excise man, a public servant. Being sent to the Brow Well by his doctor as a cure for 
rheumatic heart disease proved less than successful and returning to Dumfries in a carriage borrowed from Maria Riddell of Friars 
Carse, he died on 21st July. Mrs Brown placed a floral tribute at the well Pipe Major Watson played a lament on the bagpipes.  
 
A vote of thanks was proposed by Mike Duguid, SVP of the SSCBA and the company returned to Dumfries for a buffet and social at 
the Cairndale Hotel with entertainment from locals and guests, and the genial John Caskie as MC.              [Report by David Smith] 
 
Edinburgh Edition for Sale  

An Edinburgh Edition of the Poems of Robert Burns is available for sale.  The inside 
pages of this book are in good condition but the covers are slightly worn.  This book 
comes from an impeccable source and can be viewed by arrangement.  If you are 
interested please contact John Haining at telephone no 0141 883 2059 or e-mail 
john.haining@btinternet.com.    
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Ǫɱɰ ǣʁɾɾɭʅ́s Memory Lives On 

 
The late Ted Murray, one of the 
best known and longest serving 
members of the RBWF 
Executive who passed away in 
2012, has been remembered in 
his adopted town of Dumfries 
with a commemorative bench. 
 
Ǫɱɰ́ɿ ɿɵɿʀɱɾ Ǘɺn, who lives in 
London, contacted David Smith 
of the Burns Howff Club to 
seek advice on the placement of 
a bench and in due course, 

Dumfries & Galloway Council installed a seat and commemorative plaque adjacent to 
the Jean Armour statue, opposite St. Michaels Church. 
 
Ǘɺɺ ɯɴɻɿɱ ǘʁɾɺɿ́ ͂Ǜɼɵʀɭɼɴ ɻɺ ɹʅ ɻʃɺ ɲɾɵɱɺɰ̲ ǭɹ̵ ǣʁɵɾ̓ ɲɻɾ ʀɴɱ ɵɺɿɯɾɵɼʀɵɻɺ ɻɺ ʀɴɱ ɼɸɭɽʁɱ̲ ɭ ɲɵʀʀɵɺɳ ʀɾɵɮʁʀɱ ʀɻ ɭ ɼɱɾɲɱɯʀ ɳɱɺʀɸeman. 

Camperdown Burns Festival 

Ǫɴɱ ɭɺɺʁɭɸ ɲɱɿʀɵʂɭɸ ɯɱɸɱɮɾɭʀɱɿ ʀɴɱ ʀɻʃɺ́ɿ ɸɵɺɷ ʀɻ ǩɯɻʀɸɭɺɰ́ɿ ɺɭʀɵɻɺɭɸ ɮɭɾɰ ɭɺɰ 
Campeɾɰɻʃɺ́ɿ ɿʀɭʀʁɱ ɻɲ Ǩɻɮɱɾʀ ǘʁɾɺɿ which is the oldest surviving in the 
world. Corangamite Shire Council community relations co-ordinator Rory 
Neeson said the festival had been a huge success, with higher than expected 
numbers.  Ǟɱ ɿɭɵɰ̲ ͂It has been fantastic̓ with the Deer Stalker Ball on 
Friday being well attended and the family ceilidh on Saturday night proving 
very popular.  

Performances from pipers (including the 
one in the photo left doing the highland 
fling whilst piping!) and other musicians, 
markets, ɯɴɵɸɰɾɱɺ́ɿ ɭɯʀɵʂɵʀɵɱɿ̲ ʃɴɵɿɷʅ 
tastings and art exhibitions were held 
across the weekend and included an all-

age traditional Scottish dancing workshop a finale concert at the Theatre Royal featuring the 
Melbourne Scottish Fiddle Club.  The festival also attracted expert speakers on Burns and 
Scottish traditions including RBWF member Gordon Ashley and historians Bob Lambell and Prof. 
Weston Bate. 

Ǫɴɵɿ ʅɱɭɾ́ɿ ɵɺʀɱɾɺɭʀɵɻɺɭɸ ɳʁɱɿʀ ʃɭɿ Ǩɻɮɱɾʀ ǘʁɾɺɿ ǭɻɾɸɰ ǜɱɰɱɾɭʀɵɻɺ President Jane Brown whom 
Mr Neeson described as ͂ʀɴɱ highlight of the weekend.̓  ͂ǩɴɱ ʃɭɿ ɭ ɰɾɭʃɯɭɾɰ̲̓ ɴɱ ɿɭɵɰ̲ ͂ǩɴɱ ʃɭɿ 
ɾɱɭɸɸʅ ɱɺʀɱɾʀɭɵɺɵɺɳ ɭɺɰ ʃɭɿ ɳɾɱɭʀ ʃɵʀɴ ʀɴɱ ɯɾɻʃɰ̵̓      [Photo right, Jane gives Burns ae fond kiss]  

 

A Welcome Return to the Robert Burns Birthplace Museum 

Dr David Hopes has returned to Alloway where he has 

been appointed as the new Director and General Manager 

of the Robert Burns Birthplace Museum (following Nat 

Ǜɰʃɭɾɰɿ́ departure to a new regional role within the 

NTS). Many Burnsians will recall the groundbreaking 

work that David carried out in surveying and helping to 

gain recognition for the distributed national Burns Collection and also his work as Project Curator 

for the Birthplace Museum. More recently he has been working with the University of 

Birmingham and the Shakespeare Birthplace Trust to research new digital applications. An 

Ayrshire native, with a lifelong love of Burns, David brings both a deep-rooted understanding of 

the Burns heritage of Alloway and a forward-looking eye for Burns in the 21st century. 
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